COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on March 12, 2020
Members Present:  William Byron, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Matatia, Susan Pauley, and Ruth Banfield arrived late.
Associate member present: Kate Hogan and Roger Zimmerman 
Absent: Associate members -Brian Burke and June Thall
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

Community Services Coordinator - Brian O'Sullivan was present
Guests - Bill Wrigley, Town Administrator; Jim Salvie, Selectmen Chairman; Jesse Steadman, Town Planner 

A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:05 A. M.

Pilot Shuttle Proposal Discussion:  

· Bill Wrigley, Jim Salvie, Jesse Steadman, and Kate Hogan came to the meeting to obtain approval from the Board to use the COA van(s) for a pilot program to bring Stow commuters to the South Acton train station. The shuttle will be operating before and after COA hours.  

· Kate Hogan obtained a $25,000 transportation grant for this purpose.

· The Planning Board will survey the town to determine the need, and will oversee the project.

· Parking is limited and difficult to find a legal space.

· In the event of a van breakdown, MART will have a van available.

· After a number of questions and discussion, the COA Board voted unanimously to allow the COA van(s) to be used to for this pilot program.

The minutes of the February 13th meeting were accepted as written.

Liaison Reports-
Susan Matatia, representative to Minuteman Senior Services, spoke of the focus of the recent meeting.  They are working on upgrading the budget:  Housing- $1.4 million, Shine - $1million, $1million for management, also case management and affordability of home care.  During this Corona crisis, food service will continue.

Roger Zimmerman, representative to the Community Preservation Committee, printed a comprehensive view of the current articles which will be submitted for legal review after which they will be prepared for the May Town Meeting. The report will be attached.

Brian O'Sullivan, Community Services Coordinator, delivered his report for February.
He made a total of forty contacts and served the community in a number of different

categories.  His full report is attached.
Chair's Report-Bill Byron attended a meeting regarding the repair and renovation of the Town Hall.  The discussion centered on the structural issues.  The back wall is sinking and trees are supporting part of the building.  It is going to take an exorbitant amount of money to repair.
Director's Report-

· Corona Virus - We're starting to cancel classes and trips.  Looking at events regarding their importance.  Food is a priority. Area COA's have been conferring.  Several COA's have already cancelled all activities.

· The van drivers are screening passengers to see if they are sick.  There are masks on the van.  The vans are wiped down three times a day. We're working on clear policies.

· Statistics for the month of February - 

1. Total people served:  2,529 (duplicated)

2. Total people served: 405 (unduplicated)

3. 71.4% -  female, 28.6% - male

4. Average number of people signing in daily - 110.63


Most popular activities- Fitness/Exercise is the most popular activity (650 
duplicated, 108 unduplicated.)


COA Food Program is the most popular support service (559 duplicated, 142 
unduplicated.)


Interaction/Services provided by COA - 121 services (duplicated) for 71 clients 
(unduplicated) with about 75% of those interactions happening by phone or in the 

office.
At 11:40 each member was polled and agreed to an Executive Session.

At 12 noon the Executive Session ended.

There was no additional business.  The meeting ended at 12:05 P. M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Delmonico, Secretary
